CHSS College Faculty Council Meeting
October 9, 2018
11:00am-12:15pm
 Deans’ Office Conference Room

 MINUTES
Attending: Kerwin Swint (Deans’ Office), Steve Collins (CFC Committee Chair, SGIA), Brandon D. Lundy (Minutes, GEOG and ANTH), Chuck Aust (SOCM), Al Churella (HIST and PHIL), Beth Giddens (ENGL), Tim Martin (PSYCH), Jennifer McMahon-Howard (SCJ), Federica Santini (FL), Sarasij Majumder (ISD), Jonathan Arnett (TCID)
	
	

	                                                                    Opening Items

	
	1) Dean Swint: New CHSS initiatives, developments, policies, misc.

· CHSS Homecoming Event: Event was a success, with 150 guests in attendance.

· New Lines: CHSS will receive several new lines. Two each in English and Communications, one each in Foreign Languages and ISD/Asian Studies.

· Faculty Workload Working Group Recommendations: The recommendations of the workload group were delivered to the Deans Council. The group recommended that teaching load become linked to scholarship production. Those faculty members wishing to focus on teaching and be relieved of significant scholarship expectations can choose to adopt a heavier teaching load. 
· The proposal must still go through the shared governance process.



	New & Continuing Business

	
	CHSS Dean Search
· No news has been received from Provost Noble on the Dean Search.
Student Success Pool
· President Whitten has redirected $1.5 million toward initiatives aimed to improve student success – e.g., RPG rates, and credit hours by full time faculty.

· Departments will discuss the best ways to use these funds. Different departments will have different needs.

Bookstore Problems

· This year there have been reports of problems with books ordered by faculty not being in stock for students to purchase.  Some students have paid for books, only to be told that are not available. There also appears to be an issue with exorbitantly high prices for foreign books. Finally, faculty report more book acquisition problems for small classes. 

· Dean Swint indicated that the Deans Office will look into this problem.

Limited Faculty Parking Spaces in West Deck
· Faculty have reported that there is a dearth of open parking spaces for faculty in the West Deck; yet, there are numerous open spaces for students. Reallocation of some spots from students to faculty seems prudent. 

· Dean Swint indicated that the deans office will look into this problem.

Proposal to Revise the P&T Committee Structure: Dept & College
· Dean Swint suggested that the proposal to reduce the size of the college P&T committee from 22 to 11 will be put to a vote. A survey on the proposal will be sent to all voting eligible faculty in the College. 

Dean’s Office Handling of Dept Bylaws & P&T Guidelines Revisions

· Dean Swint has spoken with the associate deans in CHSS about the perception from faculty that the Deans office has been overly intrusive with revision requests on department bylaws and P&T guidelines. He said the Deans will try to be more flexible on the issue.
· Associate deans responded that they have a duty to ensure that department policies are consistent with university policies. CFC members asked that in those instances, the deans office show the specific language from the faculty handbook that displays the inconsistency.

· The Dean will look into reports that some changes were made to P&T guidelines and bylaws without showing the changes highlighted in ‘tracked changes”, and will report back to the CFC.

CFC Study on Salary & Equity Relief

· The CFC’s salary study shows that faculty pay at KSU lags far behind the average pay at 4 year public colleges nationally and statewide (in Georgia).  This appears to be having an impact on morale (see below).
Morale Survey

· A plan is underway for a survey on the morale of CHSS faculty.

Artwork for 4th & 5th Floors of Social Sciences Building
· The 4th and 5th floors of the Social Sciences building is still largely bare many years after the opening of the building. Dean Swint was asked to look into the possibility of adding some artwork to the walls. It was suggested that this could be done at modest cost by commissioning KSU students. 
Digital Measures Workflow Problems 

· The Dean and CFC were alerted to workflow problems emerging recently in Digital Measures. 


	

	
	

	

	
	

	
	


